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Friends of Nixon Winter Update

















Welcome to the 5th Friends of Nixon Newsletter aiming to bring you up to date with some of the recent projects and activities initiated by the charity to support the Nixon Memorial Hospital in Segbwema, Sierra Leone together with news from the hospital.





In this issue:


Essential Drug Provision


Further Sponsorship of Staff Training 


New Water well & Pump for Hospital Site


New Doctor to work at the hospital


Latrine Project Update


Friends of Nixon AGM


News from the hospital: Water & Electricity!
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The hospitals main pharmacy store








Essential Drug Provision





Friends of Nixon has agreed a new commitment  to help fund the supply of essential medicines to the Nixon Memorial Hospital, provisionally over the next 4 years, to assist the hospital in providing ongoing sustainable clinical care. The commitment of up to £39,000 will be issued in grants every 4 months and be subject to annual review.





The scheme will help ensure that the hospital's pharmacy has a consistent stock of key medicines to provide round the clock essential basic medical care to its patients and provide a level of financial stability to this core service. It aims to enable patients, both with acute problems such as malaria and those with longer term health problems such as diabetes and high blood pressure, to have reliable access to the medicines they need to restore or maintain their health.   It is anticipated the scheme will promote confidence in the hospital by the community and have an ongoing direct benefit to the patient’s the hospital serves.   
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Further staff training sponsorship





In addition to the initial 3 staff members initially funded by  Friends of Nixon through Midwifery and  Community Health Officer training, the charity is also sponsoring a further staff member, Lansana Momoh,  through the final year of his Public Health training at Njala University College from where he will return to a valuable role as a Public Health tutor within the nursing school. Of the existing sponsored staff, the two nurses studying midwifery are due to complete their qualification this year, doubling the number of practicing midwives on the hospital site, and Sara Kamara is due to complete his Community Health Officer Qualification next year. 
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, �so spend a moment to explain what’s really going on �in graphs and photographs.
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New Doctor to work at the hospital





We are very pleased to report that from March 2016, Dr Thomas Kenny, a British doctor will be travelling to Nixon, to work at the hospital for a period of 6 months. Tom qualified from the University of Newcastle upon Tyne in 2013 and recently completed the Diploma in Tropical Medicine at the Liverpool School of Tropical Medicine. He previously visited the hospital as a student several years ago. 





There is a huge ongoing need for clinical support in the form of qualified doctors at the hospital as Dr Tamba Missa remains the sole permanent medical doctor at the site. Friends of Nixon is funding a bursary for Dr Kenny to facilitate his voluntary role which, in addition to providing much needed medical care, will provide in depth training for students and hospital staff on the emergency treatment of unwell children with further development of an emergency treatment protocol that was previously trialed at the hospital. He will also complete focus needs assessment on the laboratory to enable development of this important resource.  





Together with Tom, we are in the process of exploring potential ongoing recruitment of enthusiastic medics who complete the Diploma in Tropical Medicine as they may be candidates to help provide some sustainable medical assistance on a rotational basis at the hospital whilst there remains an insufficient level of doctors within Sierra Leone.
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New water pump for Hospital site





The charity has approved funding for the construction of new water well and hand pump on the hospital site to ensure consistent availability of safe drinking water for patients, staff and nursing students. Currently, the hospital site is poorly served by only one working water pump which itself has had problems and is located at the perimeter of the site. It is hoped construction can take place in the first part of 2016 before the rainy season resumes. 
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Latrine Project Update





Despite some delays due to the villagers needing to focus on farming activities and some gaining employment last year on the construction of the new road from Kenema, Phase 2 of the latrine project is nearing its completion with the construction of 22 latrines in 4 villages surrounding the hospital. Trustee William Hobson, who, together with Dr John Cochrane, has been key in the development of this project, plans to visit the hospital in 2016 to assess progress and discuss the next stages of this community health work that aims to tackle the underlying causes of poor health. 























�






News from the hospital: Water & Electricity!





We are please to share news of recent significant infrastructure projects at the hospital funded by two other Non-Governmental organizations. Thanks to a new large scale solar electricity project by WAEMM (West African Education and Medical Mission) the hospital compound now enjoys 24 hours solar powered light which will improve care for patients and raise living standards for hospital staff and students. In addition, the International Medical Corps (IMS) organization are in the process of completing project works which will, amongst  other things, provide running water for all toilets attached to the wards, theatre and the laboratory. 

















Founding  Chairman and Secretary Revd. Colin and Dr Mary Rowe, who, although remain as committed trustees to the charity, have stepped back from the original central roles. Their energy, passion and devotion was fundamental in establishing the charity and has laid the foundation of the work we aim to do in our continued support of the hospital. 





Copies of the Chairman’s annual report can be found on the Friends of Nixon website (�HYPERLINK "http://www.friendsofnixon.org.u"�www.friendsofnixon.org.u�k) or will be sent together with Annual Financial report with this newsletter if you are receiving this via email or post. 
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Thank you for your ongoing support 


We are immensely grateful for the generous support we receive from individuals, trusts, Groups and Churches ; We could not continue without you!


If you wish to donate please contact:


Mr Robert Dixon (Treasurer for FoN), 11a Denbigh Road, London, W11 2SJ


Email: ROBERT.DIXON@HOTMAIL.COM 


Chairman: Robert Burnie Email: ROBERT.BURNIE@DOCTORS.ORG.UK�Website: �HYPERLINK "http://www.friendsofnixon.org.uk/" \t "_blank" \o "www.FriendsofNixon.org.uk"�www.FriendsofNixon.org.uk�





Trustees are more than happy to consider speaking on the work of the charity.








Friends of Nixon had a very successful and warmly attended 4th Annual General meeting on the 28th November 2015 at the Notting Hill Methodist Church in London. We are very grateful to those that were able to attend and offer their insight, support and questions regarding the work of the charity and the ongoing challenges the hospital faces. It was refreshing to reflect on the progress and positive events that have occurred since the time of the previous AGM when the hospital was dealing with the direct consequences of the Ebola epidemic. Robert Burnie was elected as Chairman, Robert 


Dixon as Treasurer and Jemba-Makii Aziz-Kamara as Secretary. A special vote of thanks was given to the 





Friends and trustees at the Friends of Nixon 4th AGM








Friends of Nixon AGM
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